
Our nation and our state were founded on principles of vol-
unteer service, self-sacrifice, and courage, principles instilled in 
me at a young age. They ignite a passion in the American soul 
and inspire a sense of duty that’s never more evident than in the 
heart of those who join our nation’s armed forces. How best do 
we honor their service, sacrifice, and courage? 

I read a recent guest commentary by U.S. Navy veteran, now 
House Majority Whip and Republican Rep. Tyler Lindholm of 
Sundance, Wyoming, who set up a 
website for Wyomingites to peti-
tion for an end to the nation's long-
est wars. It brought back a flood of 
memories and thoughts of how 
strongly I agree with President 
Trump’s words in his State of the 
Union address, that “after two dec-
ades of war, the hour has come to 
at least try for peace. …It is time to 
give our brave warriors a warm 
welcome home.” 

The first memory was of stand-
ing at the Casper airport 10 years 
ago, listening to the drum beats and 
songs of Native Americans singing 
prayers for the volunteer warriors 
who were being deployed, leaving 
their families, and preparing them-
selves, if ordered, to go into battle. 

I remembered the sense of re-
sponsibility knowing that my little 
brother – trying to follow his big 
sister’s example — was among 
those being deployed and sent into harm’s way. 

I remembered the veteran who came back, who took years to 
return to normal and be the man he was when he left. Too many 
of our veterans come home with permanent physical, mental, 
and emotional injuries, and sadly, the benefits and services we 
promised these veterans too often aren’t sufficient to repay the 
immeasurable price they paid. Of course, the ones who came 
back are the lucky ones. 

I also reflected on taking the oath of enlistment myself, join-
ing the Wyoming National Guard in 2004. I wanted to serve my 
state and country and will never forget that when I took that 
oath, I pledged to obey the lawful orders given me, at that time 
by Gov. Dave Freudenthal and President George W. Bush. 

In 2009, Freudenthal seemed truly conflicted when he had to 
deploy the largest group of soldiers in Wyoming history. He 

seemed to take seriously the oath we as soldiers took, and 
spared nothing in supporting our soldiers and their families. 

Fast forward to 2016, when the Lander unit deployed, and 
Gov. Matt Mead was an hour late, keeping our deploying sol-
diers waiting and taking away precious time with their families 
their last night home. 

Every year, it seems Wyoming is sending more and more 
troops, active duty and National Guard, to wars in Africa and 

the Middle East that have no end, 
impacting so many soldiers, fami-
lies and businesses in an endless 
revolving door of deployments. 
We’ve been in conflict so long 
that many of us are desensitized to 
this revolving door. 
In just the last month, we’ve de-
ployed two more units of Wyo-
ming soldiers, one to the Middle 
East and another to Kosovo, part 
of a six-phase deployment 
statewide planned in 2019. 
As I look back on the reasons I 
enlisted, I remember my freshman 
year in high school, watching the 
Twin Towers fall in New York 
City. Now, two decades later, 
we’re deploying soldiers who 
weren’t even born when the tow-
ers fell! They’ve never known 
America not at war. 
When does it stop, and at what 
cost do we keep sending our 

troops to never-ending conflicts and other people’s civil wars? 
When can we move forward? 

I believe it’s time to end our involvement in these never-
ending conflicts and bring our troops home. Protect our own 
country. Spend the trillions we’ve spent overseas on our own 
people, our border security, infrastructure, and schools. 

If you agree with me and with President Trump, please sign 
the petition at www.WyBringOurTroopsHome.com to Con-
gresswoman Liz Cheney of the House Armed Services Commit-
tee and Sen. John Barrasso of the Senate Foreign Relations 
Committee, urging them to bring our troops home. 
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